
Minutes JBCCC Meeting:  February 9, 2022 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Steve Berger, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

16 members were present.   

 

Howard was unable to attend the meeting but stated there was no change to the Treasurer’s 

Report 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Previous Balance   $5389.41 

    Income         103.00 

    Expenses    (2,363.85)  

      ======== 

   Balance    $3,128.56 

 

All were in favor to accept. 

 

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the January 12th meeting were read. 

    Motion to accept the secretaries report made by: 

     Frank Mertz 

2nd by Joe Boyle 

     All in favor, motion carried 

Old Business: 

 

The Cruise Schedule was brought up and members were not happy with the October date being 

changed to October 14th since they voted for TBD at the last meeting. A motion was made by 

Tim Koch and 2nd by Joe Curran that by the September meeting,  a decision will be made and 

voted on by the members,  as to whether there will be a cruise in October or not.  The decision 

will be announced at the September Cruise. All were in favor. 

 

 

New Business: 

 

Dash Plaques: 

 

Joe Curran asked if we were going to still do the Dash Plaques for the Cruises. It was decided to 

continue using William Signs. It was also decided to have Norm do the design as well as making 

the plaques. A picture of the car to be used will be sent to Norm. Minimum order will be 80 

plaques. Dave Curran will be the contact person for this project. Further discussion will continue 

at the next meeting. 

 Motion was made to have William Signs do the design and produce the plaques  

 By Joe Curran 

 2nd by Dave Curran 

 All in favor, motion carried 

 

July Picnic – The person who was in charge of events passed away and we were unable to get a 

new contact. Steve volunteered to drive to the Grange to see if a new contact name was posted. 

Tony also suggested in an email to Joe Barone that we may want to consider bringing our own 

picnic lunch and drinks and just renting the property for the occasion. This will be discussed 

further at the next meeting 

 



Door Prizes:  Steve collected donations for door prizes for the cruises from Auto Zone in 

Lehighton. He will go to a few other auto stores to solicit donations. 

 

Report of membership – The club has 129 active memberships.  

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

                

Car Show -   Coca Cola Park - Sunday May 29, 2022 at 10 AM.  25 trophies will be given out. 

More info to follow. 

 

 

Correspondence – We received a thank you card from Toys for Tots for our donation of $300 

and from Shepherd House for our donation of $1000. 

 

Newsletter for 2022 went out in the mail on February 8th along with the Membership Renewal 

Form, New Member Application and the Cruise Schedule Flyer.  

 

 

With there being no further business, a motion was made by Joe Curran Sr. to adjourn.  

 

All were in favor, motion carried. 

Meeting closed for business: 7:45 PM 


